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Message from Our Founder
Dear Friends,
         2020 began with a great deal of excitement with Mary Baldwin 
University student intern, Danielle Moll, bringing Adaptive Design initia-
tive to CATS, spreading her enthusiasm for low cost do-it-yourself con-
struction to several of our volunteers.  Then there was the offer of a great 
worksite location, at a price we could afford, which met all of Roanoke 
CATS needs for space to collect, clean, repair, store and fit equipment to 
children, under one big roof.  Previously volunteers were driving all over 
Timbuktu to find items in five different storage sites.  That move to the 
new location was fortuitous, because right at that same time, the coronavi-
rus pandemic hit. 
      Suddenly, gone were our college students and community volunteers 
who made up our workforce for cleaning equipment.  Administrative 
Staff had to become involved with that challenging job, adding to their 
workload.  As the dust settled, and the summer was upon us, CATS was 
busy again.  Because everyone was staying home, guess what?!  They were 
cleaning out closets, garages and basements, and we simply had to resume 
picking up all those donations of used equipment.   So we adapted our 
Equipment Scrub procedures and the college students came back in the 
fall.   We were swapping outgrown wheelchairs and medical strollers for 
ones that fit; getting kids on their feet in standers and gait trainers; and 
making bath time possible for a child with a tracheostomy.  We loved get-
ting photos of what was possible:  puddle stomping in an empty parking 
lot; helping dye Easter eggs in the kitchen; going to school at home with 
a sit to stand desk; being mobile enough to leave the hospital after a tragic 
car accident; and finally decorating the Christmas tree with a self-propel 
standing frame.  
       But wait, I can’t leave out Hallowheels! This is CATS’ annual 
fund-raising event which typically involves teams of college students.  As 
the pandemic raged on, we realized that we had to reconfigure again.  The 
families were on their own, designing and building their own Halloween 
costumes for this competition on wheels.  And what a fantastic job they 
did!  With real prizes from generous sponsors this year, everyone went all 
in, and the virtual event went off without a hitch, more successful than ever 
at attracting attention to CATS mission.  
      The year concluded with outstanding community support truly fulfill-
ing our vision to give families, rehabilitation professionals and donors the 
organization they desire to create communities in which all available adap-
tive equipment is in use by kids who need it.   I so appreciate the opportu-
nity to have been at the helm of Children’s Assistive Technology Service.   
It was a dream come true, thanks to a great many people.    
May your dreams come true in 2021! 

                           Cathie Cummins		

Our Mission 
To ensure that All children 
with disabilities can have 
access to adaptive devices 
which allow them to partic-
ipate with others, achieve 
mobility, connect socially, 
and improve health. 

To promote the econom-
ical and environmentally 
sound practices of assistive 
technology (adaptive and 
mobility equipment) re-
use. 

To advocate for policy 
reform so that assistive 
technology, as defined by 
the “Individual with Dis-
abilities Education Act,” is 
accessible to all children 
who need it, regardless of 
income.

Who are we? 
Children’s Assistive Tech-
nology Service (CATS) 
was incorporated on July 
17, 2014.  CATS has been 
growing and reaching 
more children each year.



Key successes in 2020
	
More than 384 volunteers contributed 6,251 service 
hours, including Board Members who fill unpaid staff  
positions.

Equipment valued at $1,117,839 was returned to 
communities and reassigned to children with disabilities. 

Communication Loan Library in Hampton Roads 
flourished with services to 35 children.
Fourth Annual Hallowheels Fun-raiser was a 
smashing success even in the challenging times of COVID, 
with parents and family members creating the costumes from 
basic framing kits, for thirteen children.

New CATS logo was designed and trademarked.

Moved the main Roanoke location to Moneta, Va. 

Continued despite COVID-19 pandemic which not only 
closed our locations for several weeks, but which also limit-
ed volunteers.  Plenty of equipment was donated, as people 
cleaned out their homes, basements  
and garages.

CATS collaborated with Emory and Henry College, to 
open a fourth location.  This will increase CATS presence in 
Southwest VA and will be a partnership with the college and 
the occupational therapy students. 

CATS accomplished an adaptive design project with Mary 
Baldwin student Danielle Moll. 

Despite the 
pandemic, 
the following 
activities 
continued:
Equipment cleaning, sani-
tizing and refurbishing at all 
locations.

Kids Equipment Paloozas 
with University of Lynchburg 
Students and GoBabyGo at 
Roanoke CATS

Moved equipment from 
each area of the state as 
needed.

Hallowheels, re-invented 
with family teams

The Need
Every dollar donated to CATS, equals $125 in equipment 
provided to a child and therefore helps the family.  
In 2020 CATS provided 793 children with 1011 pieces of 
equipment, valued at $1,117,839.



How CATS Works
CATS accepts appropriate used children’s equipment, 
sanitizes, and refurbishes the equipment. Parents and 
therapists can then pick from the website inventory of 
ready equipment for their child. The equipment is then 
fitted by the therapist to ensure any adjustments needed 
and appropriateness of equipment for the child.  Do-
nations are requested to help continue the mission of 
CATS The receipt of the equipment is not dependent on 
the donation.

94.9% 
of parents said this 
equipment made a 

positive change in their 
children’s lives.

CATS 
works  
because  
of our  
volunteers
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How Did This Equipment Affect Your 
Child’s Independence
Decreased Independence

Eating

Bathing

Using the Bathroom

Interacting With Others

Communication

Handling Objects

Increased Independence No Change
No Reports of Decreased Independence
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Would You Have Been Able to Get This 
Equipment Without CATS ?

How Satisfied Were You With the  
Process of Receiving the Equipment?

Probably Not (22) 
Definitly Not (20) 
Possibly (15) 
Very Probable (2)
Definitly (0)

Very Satisfied (57)
Satisfied (8) 
Neutral (3)
Very Dissatisfied (0)
Dissatisfied (0)
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CATS serves Virginia
Children from birth to age 18+, who need assistance 
for mobility, positioning and communication,  
regardless of where they live in Virginia or  
socio-economic status. 

Moneta, Va. (Home office) CATS

Program Director, Founder, Execu-
tive Director: Cathie Cummins, PT
Program Manager: John Naples

Main Office Location:  
12801 Moneta Road, 
Moneta, Va.  24121

Richmond CATS

Program Director: Francie Mitchell, 
PT, DPT PCS
Program Manager: Cathy Watkins

Location: 2545 Gayton Centre Dr.  
Richmond VA  23238

Hampton Roads CATS 
  
Program Director: Beth Beach, MS, 
OTR/L, ATP 
Program Manager: Linda Dew

https://www.chkd.org/Blog/CH-
KD-Collaborates-with-CATS-to-
Help-Kids-with-Disabilities/

Emory and Henry College  CATS

Program Managers:  
Gardner Umbarger, PhD
Lynne Umbarger, PhD, OT

Emory & Henry College, 
School of Health Sciences
565 Radio Hill Rd
Marion, VA   24354

CATS equipment helps  
the child’s development,  

quality of life and  
functional skills  
in many ways.

Richmond

Moneta

Marion

Hampton Roads



 

The fourth Annual Hallowheels was a tremendous success,  
with the help of many families, volunteers, and donors.  
https://hr.atdevicesforkids.org/hallowheels-2020/

Hallowheels



Success Stories
Meet Burgin
 Three years ago, when Burgin’s mom, Aven, picked out her activity chair, 
high muscle tone was not something they were concerned with and so she 
picked Burgin’s chair accordingly.  In the three years since, her tone has 
increased significantly, making it difficult to have her seated correctly in 
her chair.  She soon found herself dreading having to use the chair, and 
eventually avoided it all together.  Without it, however, Burgin would have 
nowhere to safely eat or play, so she did not have much of a choice. It was 
just a week before Christmas, and after the struggle of 2020, the last thing 
Burgin’s mom wanted to do was fight with insurance for a new chair; so, 
she went to CATS.  After browsing the inventory on CATS’ website, she 
found the PERFECT chair for Burgin.   It was the correct size, had all the 
necessary postural supports, and was even the exact same chair Burgin uses 
in school, so Aven was confident it would work for her! A few days later 
Burgin was already using the chair and it came in especially handy when 
it was time to open Christmas gifts with family!  Both her old chair, and a 
stander she had recently outgrown, were both donated to CATS the same 
day Burgin received her new chair and will go on to live another life with a 
new child. 

“I could have waited until her next 
doctors apt where I could ask for a 
referral to a seating clinic, waited for 
the apt at the seating clinic, waited 
for paperwork to be filled out and 
submitted to insurance, most likely 
been denied since it hasn’t been 5 years 
since her last chair was ordered, or 
if miraculously approved, wait for 
the chair to be ordered and delivered. 
Nothing this year has been easy but 
obtaining this chair for Burgin was a 
breeze!! Thanks CATS!!!”  
-Aven 



Success Stories
Meet Macie
 After a major hip surgery in 2019, Macie Leiphart needed a standing 
frame to aid in her recovery. Unfortunately, insurance was refusing to pay 
and fighting with them would cost more than just money; it would cost 
Macie precious time.  So, Macie’s mom, Laura, with the help of Macie’s 
therapist, went to the only place they knew that could make this process 
easier, CATS.  After looking through the inventory online they were able 
to obtain the exact same stander their insurance refused to cover, and better 
yet, they had it within a week.  Macie’s stander is used in the home as a 
way for her to do more things alongside her family. Helping in the kitchen, 
decorating the house for the holidays, and fun crafts are just a few things 
she has been able to do with her loved ones since getting her stander. The 
best part, however, is that while she is participating in these fun activities, 
she is simultaneously strengthening her muscles in order to learn to walk.  
Laura reports that within the last couple of weeks Macie has been able to 
walk in her gait trainer with minimal assistance!  
Oh, the places Macie will go! 

“I truly feel that this would not 
have been possible for her to stand 
independently in her gait trainer, 
if not for having the stander at 
home. All thanks to CATS and her 
physical therapists!”  
-Laura Leiphart,  
Macie’s Mom 



Student Experiences

Volunteers
Twenty – twenty, 2020….  What can we say? 
2020 was not the year we all were expecting.  
CATS had to find new ways to do old things. 

Volunteers had to find new ways to do SCRUBS and repairs. 
CATS has some amazing volunteers, 
who kept working to provide 
1010 pieces of equipment working
through and with COVID precautions.
Thank you to our wonderful Volunteers!
CATS could not provide all the equipment without you!



Kids Equipment Palooza

Go Baby Go

Board of  
Directors 2020
Cathie Cummins 
Founder., P.T., President/CEO

Officers
Laura Alexander, PT, DPT,  
Chairperson

Aven Alford, B.A,  
Vice Chairperson

Beth Beach, M.S., OTR/L, ATP,  
Secretary

David Bates, CPA.  
Treasurer

Directors
Forrest Bassett, B.S.B.M.

Susan A. Elmore, PhD, TRS, QIDP 

Dave English, DBA

Connie Mills, OTD, M.Ed.,  
	 OTR/L, ATP

Francie Mitchell, PT, DPT, PCS



2020 Grants & Major  
Donors to CATS

Looking Ahead – 
Strategic Plan for 
2021
The three major goals for 
2021 include the areas of: 

	 Increase the size, depth, 
and diversity of CATS Board 
of Directors

	 Increase awareness of 
CATS, including but not 
limited to: education oppor-
tunities on assistive tech-
nology for families, thera-
pists and the general public 
throughout Virginia

	 Increase sustainable  
service delivery models

Lynn and Foster Friess $100,000
Virginia Assistive Technology System $25,000
Max and Victoria Dreyfuss Foundation $15,000
Langley for Families Foundation $10,000
Al Stroobants Foundation $10,000
E.C. Wareheim Foundation $10,000 
Greater Lynchburg Community Foundation $9,000
Roanoke Valley Children’s Fund $7,870
Edgar A Thurman Charitable Foundation for Children $5,000
Pacific Life Foundation $5,000
Children’s Hospital of Richmond $5,000
CORAKids $5,000
Marjorie Sutton Foundation $5,000
Kiwanis Club of Chesapeake $5,000
Carilion Community Outreach $5,000
Community Foundation Serving Western Virginia $4,800
Joey Pizzano Memorial Fund $2,500
CE Richardson Benevolent Foundation $2,500
Hampton Roads Community Foundation $1,500
HELP Charities * $1,000

In kind support
Children’s Hospital of the King’s 		
   Daughters
University of Lynchburg 
Emory & Henry College

Thank you to our 2020 donors
$10,000 - $100,000
Foster and Lynn Friess
Community Foundation 		
	 Serving Western Virginia
Max and Victoria Dreyfus 	
	 Foundation
Al Stroobants Foundation
E. C. Wareheim Foundation
Langley for Families  
	 Foundation

$5,000 to $10,000
Greater Lynchburg  
	 Community Foundation
Cathie & Randy Cummins
Kiwanis Club of Chesapeake
Roanoke Valley Children’s 	
	 Fund
CORA Health Services, Inc.
Marjorie Sutton Foundation

Edgar A. Thurman  
	 Foundation for Children
Katherine Poarch
Peggy Belmont
Carilion Community  
	 Outreach

$2,000 - $4,999	
Laura Alexander
Charlene Maresca
Rotary Club of Norfolk	
Friends on Facebook	
C.E. Richardson Benevolent 	
	 Foundation	
Modern Woodmen/  
	 Bill King-agent	
Joey Pizzano Memorial 		
	 Fund	
Susan Jakob
Martha	 Kilburn

Karen Luck
Sarah Phillips
Karen Santorum
Michael Sheffer
G Kim Thomas
James Waldrop
Roanoke County Woman’s 	
	 Club	
Forrest & Linda Bassett
Eric & Christina Deutsch
Francie Mitchell
SML Antique and Classic 	
	 Boat Society	
Lee and Mary Murphy
Cindy Wood
Hampton Roads Community 	
	 Foundation	
Aven & Jason Alford
SML Civitan	
	

$500 to $1,999	
Stacy & James Armistead
Jeffrey Bernfeld
Thomas Bloom
Mary Margaret Burtis
David and Donna English
Patsy Hubbard
Brent Hutson
Scott Lucas
Alan Ronk
Cindy Shelor
James Bennett  
	 & Marion Wagner
Adaptivemall/Special  
	 Tomato Equipment	
Enabling Devices Co.	
Pinnacle Bank	
EZ Rampz	
Tycon Medical	
Preceptor Omicron Sorority	



$500 to $1,999 cont’d 
Housing Media - Americas 	
	 Home Place	
University of Lynchburg  
	 DPT Go Serve Club 
Smith Mountain Lake 		
	 Women’s Club	
Roanoke Valley Children’s 	
	 Fund
Anissa Davis
Davenport & Company
Kroger Fundraising	
David and Susan Wolf
Debra Higgins
DeeDee Hodges
David Bates
Susan A. Elmore
Mary Plitt
HELP Charities

$200 - $499	
William (Ranny) Grubb
Ray and Shirley Holt
Nancy Munroe
Larry Alexander
Fred Childress
Greg Vincent
Mile High United Way
Mike & Louise Maloney
T Christopher  
	 & Lauren Maxwell
Gail & Mike McCord
Jim & Sara Hunt
Jeremy and Jessica Collier
Debra Huff
Connie	 Johnson
Larry Leiphart
Richard Phillips
Nancy Tompkins
Liz Rogers
Heather Lockett
Beth Beach
Ralph Ellison
Bethlehem United  
	 Methodist Church	
Olivia Benton
Melinda Bishop
Jeff bloom
Michael & Cathy Calhoun
Becky & Randy Camden
Laura Connor
Charles Coulter
David Gentry

Vickie Goodman
Carole Shafer
Andrea Walker
Carolyn Widman
Blue Ridge Therapy  
	 Associates
Janice LaBarge
Robyn Hoyle
Johnsey & Camilla Cabaniss
Haywood Jeweler’s	
Capps Home Building  
	 Center Inc.	
Susan Ackley
Pearl Becnel
David Burst
Jeannette Childress
Alana Courtney
Erin Gerbus
Joanna Gruver
Simon Kelly
Margaret Klein
Diane Lederer
Mike Lovelace
Connie Mills
Aveanna Health Care	
John Naples
Joseph and Edie Nesbit
Michelle Nottingham
Erin Quimby
Carl Rupprecht
Sandra Singleton
Anna Stinson
Lia Tremblay
Michael Whitman
David and Janice Wymer
Carl’s Place Restaurant	
Permobil	
Henritze Dental Group
Mid-County Physical  
	 Therapy, LLC
First Four Petroleum Group, 	
	 LLC
Moneta Lions Club
Sleep Safe Beds
Alyson	 Bolton
Chad Crowley
Donald	  Hortman
Tom & Martha Ambler
Erma Adkins
Jean Alford
Donald Almond
Irma Bailey
William Barksdale

Jessica Birt
Meredith Burrow
Christina Caudillo
Theresa Cole
Ken Davis
Suzanne Delaney
Debbie Echternach	
John Patton  
	 & Dianne Epplein
Matthew Eunice
Sheree Everhart
Ashley Feuerstein
Al Flora
Alice Ganiaris
Linda Gillespie
Susie Graham
Charles Gregory
Laura Gresham
Michael Hargrove
Katherine Hefner
Lorna Hester
Phil Hager Insurance	
Rayfield Lawn Care	
Bennett’s Village	
William Holcomb
Jennifer Holland
Robin Hoofnagle
Sarah Horne
Diane John
Tricia Johnson
Renee Johnson
Hal & Melinda Jones
Helen MacMahon
Dottie and Bob Mertz
Christine Middlekamp
Gini and Alan Milne
Stephanie Mitchell
Nelwyn (Gigi) Morris
Jon Murphy
Heather Norton
Hugh O’Donnell
Megan O’Kane
Kristine Olson
Deana Overton
Sarah Pangburn
Michelle Pangburn
Andrea Peeks
Christine Peters
Jenny Reimold
Julie Reimold
Matt Reyer
Shirley Rogers
Kristin Sanders

Leslie Santapaul
Sarah Saunders
Drew Scott
Ed and Linda Sedillo
Deborah Shea
Deborah Shreeves
Alice Smart
Cynthia Smith
Theresa Solano
Dianne Stanley
Robin Steckley
Penny Taylor
Phillip Thomas
Cara Thompson
Denise Tuttle
Jeff & Patty Vandersall
Carl & Wendy Vogel
Elizabeth Watts
Christina Weiss
Nick Whitesell
Christina Wickenhauser
Sue Winslow
Jim Wood
Regina Yurkonis
Katie Zimmerman
CMC Supply, Inc	
Fidelity Charitable  
	 Donor-Advised Fund / 	
	 David & Susan Wolf	
Jennifer Schottler
Darnell Spicely
Heather Atkins
Jeanne Gentry
Todd and Kimberly Goode
Paula Louis
Molly Vick
Patsy Wingfield
Jennifer Dickson 
 
$25- $199  
Melanie Allen
Vicki Baker
Kathryn Barker
Karen Barnes
Jerry Barnes
Monica Beach
Jennie Black
Amy Braziel
Susan Carlson
Claudette Carrion-Wardlaw
Nicole Collier
Ann Conner
Tyler Cooke

Thank you to our 2020 donors



$25- $199 cont’d  
Jamie Corker
Kay Coyner
Tammi Croshaw
Meagan Cunningham
Mary Cusack
Katelyn Dublinski
Dorothy Earner
Bonnie Eat On-d Oman
Michelle Eberly
Kristi Edwards
Shirley Everett
Sean Faltermeier 
Linda Ferg  
Tammy Ferguson
Sarah Foster
Pat Gibbs
Ruth Goldeen
Merrie Gray
Amber Guy
Jennifer Haislip
Sarah Hampshire
Maria Haynes
Kris Hill
John House
Anna Hurst
Shirley Imhof
Danette Jennings
Tina Keffer
Morgan Kemp
SuzAnn LaVine
Kelly Ligon
Carol Lown
Lesley Martin
Sarah Maynard
Carolyn McAllister
Allison Mease
Jeff Mense
Candice Michalik
Pat Moran
Carolyn Morris
BonnPat
Alicia Petska
Elaine Phillips
Marchetta Powell
Rebecca Pretzel
Julie Radack
Cheyenne Reedy
Marjorie Reynolds
Evelyn Riley
Charley Rowe
Robin Rowe
Leonard Rowe

Holly Salmon
Vicki Scarratt
Betty Schooler
Illysa Schrager
Marie Shadle
Daryl Thurston
Andrea Torop
Ina Turner
Audra Vanderland
Amy Walton
Thomas Warburton
Scott Warner
Katie Webb
Amanda Williams
T. Witcher
Sally Wolfe-Peralis
Candace Yoder
Melissa Alvey
Janice Davis
Jerry & Lewis Ann Earles
Shelly Ferlemann
Pat Githens
Faith Hottle
Donna Hunter
Sue McCauley
Marcia Monroe
Teresa Auldridge
Jennifer Brunson
Amazon Smile	
Joanne Catron
Clara Frazier
Krystal Hannon
Sarah Kelley
Kathryn Kelly
Jourdan Reedy
Carrie Kimmel
Susie Smith
Kelly Allen
Sheilah Gilliam
Michael Jaffe
Serafine Lamagna
Tiffany Mooney
Robin Adkins
Kelly & Damin Altizer
Shari Ashmore
Linda Bailey
Thomas Baranowski
Rita Becht
George & Joan Blosser
Coreen Bookout
Minnie Brewbaker
Christina Brock
Justine Bullock

Sharon and Jimmy Bunger
Arlene Caruso
Gael Chaney
Ann Marie Comer
Gwen Cranston
Lauren Crawford
Amanda Cronauer
Terry Daniel
Mary Davis
Jennifer Dudak
Kevin Eck
Colleen Enslow
Doreen Faga
Jessica Farley
Kathy Foley
Christopher French
Betty Gilchrest
Marc Gilgannon
Wanda Green
Melissa Harrison
Ann Held
Sue Hossack
Tammy Jenkins
Erika Jenkins
Elizabeth Jorlett
Robert Joyce
Melissa Karnes
June Kernutt
Marci Knight
Joseph LaRocco
Denise Lipscomb
Joanne Lucas
Reuben McDaniel
Rebecca Meade
William Mercer
Ave Mitta
Sarah Morris
Meredith Muhs
Glenn and Jacqui Newitt
Tara Nicholson
Carly Oliver
Ellen Papoulakos
Philip Paulette
Mary Ann Peterson
Ellen Plaskon
Kristi Porter
Lisa Rios
Danielle Ripatti
Jamie Rosenson
Patrick Rowe
Tim Rowe
Harry Simmerman
Janis Smith

Jamie Snead
Carol Speelman
Heather Sutton
Shiflett Tax Service -  
	 SuzAnn Fountain LaVine
Michael Thomas
Gemma Underwood
Kaitlyn	  VanBuskirk
Melissa Warner
Michael Webb
Stephanie Webster
Michael Whitlock
Michele Wiley
Toni Wilkerson
Allison	 Wirt
Robin Wooten
Jacqueline Yetka
Resurrection Catholic Church 
Mary Ellen DeHart
Janet Uhl
Patricia Warner
Keita Powell
Abby Erwin
Carolyn Bland
Kathleen Burk
Erin Faltermeier
Anita Harris
Molly Hawkins
Carol Hopkins
Margaret & Chip Lang
Connie McClain
Donna Schardt
Kristie Shreeves
Patricia Stevens
Rebecca Samuels
Tracy Shreeves

Thank you to our 2020 donors



Many children with physical ability challenges depend on 
assistive technology to be able to participate with their 
families at home, with friends at school, or in their com-
munities.  Getting the child in appropriate fitting mobility 
equipment will benefit them throughout their lives.  

Children’s Assistive Technology Service (CATS)

Main Office Location:	 www.ATDevicesForKids.org
12801 Moneta Road	 Email: info@ATDevicesforKids.org
Moneta, Va.  24121	 ROA@ATDevicesForKids.org

Roanoke/Lynchburg Area - (540) 493-2285

Richmond - (540) 420-0554    RVA@ATDevicesForKids.org

Hampton Roads - (757) 763-8905    HR@ATDevicesForKids.org

Emory & Henry - (540) 484-3125    MAR@ATDevicesForKids.org

	 https://www.facebook.com/ATDevicesForKids.org/
 
	 CATSdevicesforkids

	 https://www.linkedin.com/company/ATDevicesForKids/about/


